The work of the Interim Committee was completed 1 June 1945, [21] when it submitted its report to the President, recommending unanimously that: 

1. The bomb should be used against Japan as soon as possible. 

2. It should be used against a military target surrounded by other buildings. 

3. It should be used without prior warning of the nature of the weapon. (One member, Ralph A. Bard, later dissented from this portion of the committee's recommendation.) 

